226 ' talking as if he had already left the table. It's a wonder
we didn't get dyspepsia before the voyage was out:
Coming back to America I am happy to say I have never
run into a type like that again. Everywhere I go I see
Greek faces and often I stop a man in the street and ask
him if he isn't a Greek. It heartens me to have a little
chat with a stranger from Sparta or Corinth or Argos.
Only the other day, in the lavatory of a big hotel in New
York, I struck up a friendly conversation with the attend-
ant who proved to be a Greek from the Peloponnesus.
He gave me a long and instructive talk about the con-
struction of the second Parthenon. Lavatories are usually
underground and the atmosphere, one would imagine, is
scarcely conducive to good talk, but I had a wonderful
conversation in this particular hole and I've made a men-
tal note to come back at intervals and resume intercourse
with my new-found friend. I know a night elevator run-
ner in another hotel who is also interesting to talk to. The
fact is, the more humble the employment the more inter-
esting I find the Greek to be.
The greatest single impression which Greece made
upon me is that it is a man-sized world. Now it is true
that France also conveys this impression, and yet there
is a difference,'a difference which is profound. Greece is
the home of the gods; they may have died but their pres-
ence still makes itself felt. The gods were of human pro-
portion: they were created out of the human spirit In
France, as elsewhere in the'Western world, this link be-
tween the human and the divine is broken. The scepti-
cism and paralysis produced by this schism in the very
nature of man provides the clue to the inevitable destruc-
tion of our present civilization. If men cease to believe
that they will one day become gods then they will surely
become woftns. Much has been said about a new order
of life destined to arise on this American continent It.

